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Minutes of Broomhouse Community Council Ordinary Meeting  

Monday 25 April 2016 @ 7.30pm

Broomhouse Community Hall

Members Present



Gordon Barr, Vice-Chairperson (GB)



John Donald (JD)



Anthony Brawley (AB) 
Fiona Whyte (FW)
Ian Whyte (IW)



Jennifer Smith (JS)
Apologies from Members



Councillor M.Garrity (CllrMG)


John Mason MSP

Also Attending



As per separate attendee list dated 25 April 2016
1. BCC Chairperson opened meeting
2. Attendance & Apologies

Apologies received from CllrMG and J.Mason (MSP).
3. Previous minutes
29 February 2016 meeting minutes approved by GB and FW. 

4. Matters arising from previous meeting
4.1 Greenoakhill Community Woodland Project
AB advised that matter still being reviewed by Glasgow City Council. Point to remain open. .  

Action Point (1/2015) – Open 
4.2 Mansell Homes

GB advised that no update reported from Mansell Homes. Some groundwork has commenced. Matter to be chased up by BCC. 

Action Point (5/2015) - Open. 
4.3 Flooding within local residents gardens

CllrDT advised that there remains an ongoing dispute between Glasgow City Council (GCC) and Developer as to the land ownership. Miller and Bellway to be called into the dispute. CllrDT to chase up  

Action Point (14/2015) – Open

4.4 Odour Watch
It has been noted that there has less reported incidents of foul odours in the area. Residents will need to continue reporting odours/complaints direct to SEPA. BCC will also keep record of complaints/incidents reported direct to BCC.  

Action Point (18/2015) – To remain open
4.5 New BCC Members 
BCC to continue for 2016/17. Assistance from Lawrence O’Neill (Glasgow City Council) will be sought so as to encourage new BCC members. JD to action.  

Action Point (19/2015) – Open
5. SEPA/Pattersons

S.Blair/R.Birch (SEPA) provided following update:
Pattersons have appealed against the SEPA restriction on permit/activities. The appeal is presently being reviewed by Director of Environmental and Planning. SEPA unable to discuss this until the appeal is reviewed/decision made. 

However, they provided the following summary of what has happened to date:

SEPA visited site in March 2016 as part of the ongoing compliance check/audit. 1 x odour incident was substantiated. Various other reports of odour/dust pollution were reported by residents in April 2016. 

Site has been compliant with the completion of documents/reporting/filing papers with SEPA. 

Site operator is looking to “cap” gas. SEPA in discussions with the operator about ongoing improvements. 

Head of SEPA met with Pattersons’ senior manager to discuss future plans for the site. Pattersons will have to make improvements in their on-site work practices and ensure “breaches” are rectified. They have been provided with an action plan by SEPA and timescales to implement the improvements.  

SEPA looked at various aspects of the site and the operations being undertaken on site. There were various non-conformances and breaches for on-site activities. SEPA have drafted action plan with Pattersons under which the improvements will be rectified. The action plan will need to be implemented if Pattersons are to continue with permit for the site. 

Dust – SEPA are aware of residents reporting dust incidents to them. They will undertake dust monitoring. SEPA advised that dust monitoring can’t 100% prove that dust came from site. However, future site visits by SEPA will enable them to check if there are activities being undertaken on the site that could generate the dust. 

Surface sampling of contaminated areas will also prove likely source(s) of dust. 

SEPA stated that they can only act with the continued support of BCC residents. BCC residents should continue to report incidents to SEPA directly. 

Questions from the floor:

· Will monitors be over the hill as opposed to Hamilton Road? SEPA will look into this. 

· What will the monitors sample – i.e. is dust present or the type of contaminant? The monitors will identify if dust levels are high for the area not what type of dust it is.

· Why was there an audit now? The Audit was scheduled to take place in 2016 anyway. It is coincidence that breach now identified. 

· How long has site left to go before it is closed for new infill? Unknown – possibly 10+ years usage yet. Site usage may also change over time e.g. recycling means that certain “cells” are being emptied.

· What happens if appeal fails? Reassessment would take place (notice was issued in Oct 2015). If compliance is not met, SEPA would then consult with their legal team and make a decision about withholding site permit. Copy of Audit Report is available to public. Request to be made directly to SEPA /Registrar. 

6. Correspondence
None. 

7. Reports

6.1 Police Scotland
PC Burns advised that since 29 Feb 2016, 36 reported incidents within the BCC Area. These included: 
· 4 Crime Reports

· 1 House break in

· 2 Road Traffic Accidents

· 1 act of vandalism

Two assaults were alleged to have taken place. No crime reports were submitted. 
Broomhouse Area is considered a low crime area.

Questions from the floor:

1. Are car thieves targeting specific motor vehicles? Police Scotland stated that there was no evidence to suggest this. 

2. Are car thieves challenging home owners for their car keys? Police Scotland stated that there were no reported incidents of this occurring. 
6.2 Elected Member – CllrMG
Not present. Apologies submitted. The following points were submitted to BCC via email:

i. Potholes in the BCC area have been reported to Glasgow City Council and Roads Dept. These will be inspected and repaired, where appropriate. 
ii. BCC Hall – Planters and Picnic Areas to be planted/filled by Land & Environmental Services (LES) and then maintained by Broomhouse Scouts. 
iii. Hamilton Road – Cycle lane not complete. This has been due to rainfall. The work will be completed in forthcoming weeks. 

6.3 
Elected Member – CllrDT

i. 
Patterson/SEPA – He will be seeking for Patterson’s appeal to be refused. 

ii. Dumped tyres – GCC have inspected the site/area and requested that the contractor remove all waste.

iii. Tyre swing in BCC park – Vandalised. GCC has removed the swing for safety reasons. It is hoped this will be replaced shortly. 

iv. Construction traffic – there has been a few complaints about construction traffic using Broomhouse Crescent as an access point to the new site. Miller Homes have stated that they have instructed all vehicles to use the correct site access road. Photos of vehicles using Broomhouse Crescent have been submitted to GCC for reference/action.

v. Floodlights at BCC – these are broken. Replacement part requested. It will take several weeks before replacement parts are available. 

vi. Daldowie Road – repairs to the road have been delayed due to unidentified electricity cables being located in the ground. These cables need to be checked, identified and moved by electricity suppliers. Revised deadline for completion of work – 31 May 2016.

vii. Baillieston Road – water leakage from the adjacent site/bank. This has been reported to Miller Homes for improvement.

viii. Dovecot – building is in a poor state of repair. Dept of Regeneration Services will not touch the site. The matter has been referred to Land & Environmental Services (LES) for investigation and action. LES will look to force the landowner to take remedial action. 
ix. Boghall Road – Earth movement now commenced at Boghall Road by Miller Homes. Work to be completed in couple of months. 

x. Elected Member – J.Mason MSP

Not present. Apologies submitted. Nothing to report.

xi. Elected Member – N.McGarry MP
Absent – no comments. 
8. Items for Discussion 
Nothing raised.
9. Area Partnership
Nothing to report.
10. Planning Applications
Nothing to report.

11. Licencing Applications
Nothing to report.

12. BCC Social Media
AB advised 650 “likes” on the web page/ Facebook. Up 10% from previous meeting. The social media platform is reaching many people (1,000+) and is being utilised by residents to alert BCC residents of travel issues; fly tipping; local area issues. 

13. Community Council Discussion Forum
Nothing to report.

14. Treasurer’s Report
FW advised:
Bank Balance as at 25 April 2016 - £1,019.

Petty Cash as at 25 April 2016 - £110
TOTAL - £1,129
Fete funding will be looked into – however, we may have to postpone this year’s event due to a variety of factors – e.g. timing; availability of BCC members to undertake the work; local resident support. 
15. Any Other Business
GB stepped down as Chair. 

JD was nominated by GB. AB proposed to second the nomination. 

JD appointed BCC Chair. 

JD stepped down as BCC Secretary. 

JD nominated IW as Chair. JS proposed to second the nomination. 

IW appointed as BCC Secretary.

BCC Meeting closed

Date of next BCC Meeting: October 2016
JSD25April2016
